

January 7, 2025

Dear Church Members and Friends in Christ,

You are personally invited and encouraged to attend the first quarterly congregational meeting of 2025. It will be held Sunday, January 19 @ 11 AM in Souers Hall.

The agenda is simple: 1) The Treasurer will present a 2024 Financial year-end update and 2) The remainder of the meeting is reserved for an open, candid discussion so the Board is better equipped to represent our church.

You are encouraged but not required to submit your questions, concerns and suggestions in advance. Please submit questions in an envelope marked "Congregational Meeting" and either drop in the Suggestion Box in the back of the Sanctuary or return to the church office.

Sincerely,

Harold Matz, President The Board of Directors

A note from our Treasurer: "The 2024 Year-to-Date Net income as of the end of November was \$(19,440.47). Our projected budget deficit for the year was \$(29,992.00). Therefore, with one month of financial data (December 2024) still in process, we are on track to minimize our deficit. I look forward to providing a year-end 2024 financial update at our upcoming Quarterly Congregational Meeting on January 19. Sincerely, Suzanne Allen, Treasurer